TAMBERT OF ST. THERE AS IN

ST. JAMES ADMINION COMMON OF YOR

This year 1980 was a successful one for the Choir. The number of faithful pacticipants increased to a sizable number, most of whom responded weekly to their Sunday obligations.

The group, also, enjoyed each others company and has developed into a friendly and close knit unit.

The Choir held regular rehearsals after Services, during the year, under the demociontions and dedicated direction of the Choir Master, Alfred Yeznaian.

Der Mayr, also, participated at these rehearsals and made his presence felt inspirationally and educationally.

At the September 11th meeting, new officers were elected: John Wolohojian / Chairman, Khoren Tutak / Vice-Chairman, Lucy Tepikian / Corresponding Secretary, Lucine Wolohojian / Recording Secretary, and John Vakassian / Treasurer.

Der Hayr represented our Choir as a delegate to the Annual Assembly of the Association of the Armenian Church Choirs of America, which operates under the assembly was held in Racine, Wisconsin.

A Fail Bake & Pumpkin Sale held on Sunday, October 12th, under the capable direction of Annette Bashian, was profitable. Other income was derived from plate offerings and a well attended Lenten Dinner.

FINANCIAL OPERATIONS

Balance as of December 31, 1979		\$156.24
Plus Income: Plate Offcrings, Lenten Dinner and Bake Sale	Plate Offerings, Lenten Dinner	
		\$518.83
Disbursements: Booklets, Raffle, Conference Fee Choir Assembly, Organ Lessons, e	•	480.00
FI	NAL BALANCE	\$ 38.83

We appreciate the enthusiasm of our members and the support of the community.

Respectfully submitted,

Incine Wolohojian